
July 14, 2023 

Mai Henderson Financial Analyst 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Jim Palaia 
Vice President, Underwriting 

Re: INCREASE IN ANl'S AVAILABLE PRIMARY LIABILITY INSURANCE CAPACITY 

Dear Ms. Henderson, 
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This letter is to inform you that American Nuclear 'Insurers (ANI) will increase its maximum avai.lable 
primary nuclear liability limit from $450 million to $500 million effective on January 1, 2024. This 
higher limit will be available on that date to all qualified operating power reactor NRC licensees. As 
you know, Section 170b. of the Price-Anderson Act requires all operating power reactor NRC 
licensees to provide evidence of primary financial protection equal to the maximum amount of 
liability insurance available from private sources at reasonable terms. This change in limit may 
require a change in Title 10, Part 140.11 of the Code of Federal Regulations. The primary limit was 
last increased on January 1, 2017. 

In addition, ANI will increase the contingent liability of the companies limit contained in the Master 
Policy (Secondary Financial Protection) available from $30 million to $35 million effective January 1, 
2024. Therefore, the total contingent liability of the companies for all excess losses arising out of 
two or more nuclear incidents shall not exceed $70 million. 

If you have any questions with respect to this notification, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 

Jim Palai_a 
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